Council on Ethics
Minutes of Meeting
Town of Wilton, Connecticut
Tuesday, February 7, 2022

Chair Elizabeth Edwards called the Wilton Council on Ethics meeting to order at Comstock
Community Center, Room 8, at 7:02 p.m. in the presence of a quorum. Present were Council
Chair Edwards and Members Rhonda Brown, Tamara Conway and Thanh Tsoi

Brown moved to adopt agenda; Conway seconded. Adoption of the Agenda as filed was accepted
unanimously.

Conway moved to accept Minutes of the November 22, 2022 meeting. Edwards seconded.
Member Conway, Edwards, and Brown voted to adopt the Minutes of the November 22, 2022
meeting as filed. Member Tsoi abstained as she joined the Council in 2023.

New Council member Thanh Tsoi was introduced by Chair Edwards. Tsoi shared her background
and reason for joining the Council with the other members.

Chair Edwards reported that the rules require the Council to go into Executive Session to consider
a request for an advisory opinion.

Conway moved that the Council go into Executive Session to discuss the Request it received for
“review of the Planning and Zoning Commission’s decision regarding ARB/VDDAC [Architectural
Review Board and Village Design District Advisory Committee] member’s participation in
applications and clarification of the interpretation of Conflict of Interest.” Tsoi seconded the
motion. The motion was approved unanimously.

The Council went into Executive Session to discuss the Request. Shortly before 9 pm Brown
moved that the Council leave Executive Session. Tsoi seconded the motion. The Council agreed
that Chair Edwards would draft questions to send to Wilton Counsel.

The members agreed to meet again February 23rd to discuss the answers and revisit the Request
for an opinion.

Conway moved to defer election of officers to the spring meeting. Tsoi seconded the motion. The
motion passed unanimously.

As there was no public comment and there was no other business, Conway moved to adjourn.
Tsoi seconded. The members voted unanimously to adjourn.

Note: These Minutes have not been reviewed by the Council and may be subject to revision in future
minutes.



